
 
 

            PORTKNOCKIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
 
          MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 13TH APRIL 1915 
 
 Present: Fraser Weir, Tony Barnes, Andy Dewar,Cathleen Harper, Gladys McKenzie 

 Cllr Shepherd and Community Warden Iain Sneddon. 
 
 1. Apologies : Angela Mair. 

 
 2. Minutes:  Approved by Fraser Weir and seconded by  

 
 3. Matters Arising : Fraser welcomed Elaine Davidson and Diane Anderson to the PCC 

     as new members. 
    Fraser informed PCC that Jim Urquhart and Peter Murray were willing to do the work 
    required to Flagstaff when Peter came back onshore. The PCC will fund materials 
    needed for this operation. 
 
 4. Police Matters: No police presence. 

 
    Community Warden : Iain stated that one youth had been charged in connection 

    with the anti social behavourial issues which occured in Haig Street. 
    Report of damage done to roof of school again youths involved. 
    Report of youngsters kicking balls at cars in Admirality Street. 
`    Report of bus shelter window in Church Street smashed. Cllr Shepherd to inform 
    MDC so that it can be repaired. 
    There has been complaints of persons feeding seagulls and also overloading of  
    bins at caravan park where seagulls have been at work leaving mess. 
    Iain to look into car parking issues around school, cars parked on pavement 
    meaning children to go onto road to pass causing safety concerns. 
    Asked regarding legal situation of cars propped up on road, Iain stated as long as 
    road taxed,  MOT'd, not leaking oil and causing no obstruction then not causing 
    an offence.  
 
 5. Matters for Elected Members : . 
    Cllr Shepherd was asked about potholes still in road. He replied that this was in hand. 
    He stated that contractor doing work at playing field were paying for the porta loo. 
    Playing field work still ongoing. 
    Housing officer from MDC visited site where materials being kept at car parking area 
    off   Street and said that site would be used until all roofs were slated. 
    Bollard sited on road at school has been mended. 
 
 6. Correspondence: None 

 
 7. Treasurer’s Report: 743 pounds and 49 pence. 

 
 8. AOCB : Andy gave an update on tennis court. 10,000 pounds received from Landfill  

  Tax which will enable an office and store to be erected. Everything in place with the 
  exception of cleaning and painting. AGM to be held on 27

th
 April at Victoria Hotel at 

  7pm. Name will be changed to Portknockie Tennis Club but still linked to Bowling 
  Club. They are having an open day on Saturday 9

th
 May. Andy said Moray Council 

  Should be thanked for their part in securing grant. 
  Primary School are fundraising for large goal posts as Award Scotland stopped  
  Issuing grants due to the Commonwealth Games. 



  There is a new charity shop in Banff which different groups can use to sell items 
  To raise money for their cause. 
 
  Meeting closed at 7.50 by Fraser Weir. 
 
  Next meeting to be held on Monday 11

th
 May 2015 at 7pm in Snug at  

         McBoyle Hall. 
 
     

 
   


